

Published in the Office of Public Relations

Rochester Institute of Technology

Vol. II, No. 15

December 7 - January 11

SAVE THIS DATE -- Friday, Dec. 11

INSTITUTE CHRISTMAS PARTY -- for all Trustees day and evening faculty and staff, spouses and dates. An evening of FUN, GAMES, MUSIC, GOOD CHEER, from 8 p.m. to 1 a.m. in the College-Alumni Union (See News Briefs)

CALENDAR

MONDAY, DEC. 7

12th ANNUAL MANAGEMENT SEMINAR -- "The Exchange Institution in Transition," lecture by Philip J. Keaper, Public Relations Department, New York Stock Exchange, at The Other Side of the Tracks Restaurant, Pittsford, 12 noon, sponsored by Extended Services Division (See News Briefs)

* * * * * * * *

COLLEGE OF SCIENCE LECTURE -- by Dr. Raymond Bowers, deputy director, Program on Science, Technology and Society, Cornell University, will address an open meeting in the College of Science, 3 p.m. (See News Briefs)

* * * * * * * *

FINAL EXAMS FOR FALL QUARTER

* * * * * * * *

TUESDAY, DEC. 8

EDUCATIONAL FILM PREVIEW SERIES -- "Multiply and Subdue,"
"Claw," "Divided World," College of General Studies, Room A205,
10 and 11 a.m. and 1,2, and 3 p.m.

TUESDAY, DEC. 8 (continued)

FINAL EXAMS FOR FALL QUARTER

* * * * * * * *

"THE PROFESSIONAL SECRETARY TODAY" -- one day seminar sponsored by Extended Services Division, 12 - 4 p.m., at the Treadway Inn has been cancelled due to insufficient registration

* * * * * * * *

WEDNESDAY, DEC. 9

COMPOSITION SYSTEMS SEMINAR -- a three day course sponsored by Graphic Arts Research Center, 8:30 - 4:30 in the Gannett Conference Room, Frank E. Gannett Memorial building

* * * * * * * *

STATISTICAL QUALITY CONTROL SEMINAR -- a three day course sponsored by Extended Services Division 8 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. (9th and 10th) (8 a.m. - 12 noon on the 11th) at the Towne House Motor Inn

* * * * * * * *

FINAL EXAMS FOR FALL QUARTER

* * * * * * * *

RIT GLEE CLUB PERFORMANCE -- Eddie Meath Show, WHEC Television, 7:35 - 8 a.m. (See News Briefs)

* * * * * * * *

MOVIE -- "The Appaloosa," 7 p.m., Cellar, Nathaniel Rochester Hall, sponsored by CENTRA

THURSDAY, DEC. 10

FINAL EXAMS FOR FALL QUARTER

* * * * * * * *

EXECUTIVE COUNCIL MEETING -- R.I.T. Alumni Association, 6:15 p.m., multi-purpose room, College-Alumni Union, guest speaker: Dr. D.R. Frisina, RIT vice president and director, NTID

* * * * * * * *

FRIDAY, DEC. 11

INSTITUTE CHRISTMAS PARTY -- For all Trustees, day and evening faculty and staff, spouses and dates. An evening of FUN, GAMES, MUSIC, GOOD CHEER, from 8 p.m. - 1 a.m. in the College-Alumni Union (See News Briefs)

* * * * * * * *

SWIMMING -- RIT at Case, 7 p.m.

* * * * * * * *

HILLEL SERVICES -- 7 p.m., Kate Gleason Hall lounge

* * * * * * * *

FINAL EXAMS FOR FALL QUARTER

* * * * * * * *

SATURDAY, DEC. 12

BASKETBALL -- RIT at Niagara, 2 p.m.

* * * * * * * *

SWIMMING -- RIT at Fredonia, 2 p.m.

* * * * * * * *

SUNDAY, DEC. 13

STUDENTS CHRISTMAS VACATION -- today through Jan. 4

* * * * * * * *

No Religious Services. Any students on campus wishing to attend religious services should contact Rev. Gibson, 464-2137

MONDAY, DEC. 14

BASKETBALL -- RIT at Scranton, 8:15 p.m.

* * * * * * * *

BOWLING TOURNAMENT -- Second Annual Employees' Holiday Bowling Tournament, Dec. 14 - 18, 11 a.m. - 1:30 p.m., basement, College-Alumni Union, sponsored by RIT College Union (See News Briefs)

* * * * * * * *

TUESDAY, DEC. 15

BASKETBALL -- RIT at Binghamton State, 8 p.m.

* * * * * * * *

WEDNESDAY, DEC. 16

BASKETBALL -- RIT at Houghton, 8 p.m.

* * * * * * * *

FRIDAY, DEC. 18

WRESTLING -- RIT at Ashland College, 6 p.m.

* * * * * * * *

THURSDAY, DEC. 24

INSTITUTE HOLIDAY -- Institute closed

* * * * * * * *

FRIDAY, DEC. 25

CHRISTMAS DAY -- Institute Closed

* * * * * * * *

THURSDAY, DEC. 31

INSTITUTE HOLIDAY -- Institute Closed

* * * * * * * *

FRIDAY, JAN. 1

NEWS YEARS DAY -- Institute Closed

MONDAY, JAN. 4

WINTER QUARTER STARTS -- Registration for all students

* * * * * * * *

WEDNESDAY, JAN. 6

CLASSES START -- 8 a.m.

* * * * * * * *

SATURDAY, JAN. 9

MOVIE -- College Union Showtime, "Journey to the Center of the Earth," starring Pat Boone and James Mason, 7 p.m., College of General Studies Auditorium, Admission free, sponsored by College Union Board and NTID

* * * * * * * *

EXHIBITS

CHILDRENS ART EXHIBIT -- lobby, College-Alumni Union, from Dec. 14 - 31 (See News Briefs)

* * * * * * * *

THE MEXICAN PORTFOLIO -- noted photographer Paul Stroud, second floor gallery, Wallace Memorial Library, through Jan. 5 (See News Briefs)

* * * * * * * *

FACULTY EXHIBITION -- Bevier Gallery, College of Fine and Applied Arts

* * * * * * * *

All news and calendar items must be submitted to the information desk in the Administration Tower building (464-2400) no later than 1:30 p.m. on Monday, Jan. 4, in order to be included in the Jan. 11 - 17 edition.

NEWS BRIEFS

INSTITUTE CHRISTMAS PARTY TO BE HELD DEC. 11 -- To usher in the Christmas season, all Institute trustees, day and evening faculty and staff, spouses and dates are being invited to attend a festive evening of sports, games, good food, and dancing on Friday, Dec. 11 in the College-Alumni Union.

Hosts for the evening will be Board Chairman Arthur L. Stern and his wife, President and Mrs. Paul A. Miller, and members of the RIT Women's Club and Faculty Council.

Starting at 8 p.m., guests will be able to participate in ice skating, swimming, volleyball, bingo, bowling, card games, and pool. Those less competitive in spirit will be provided with music, dancing, a cash bar, and much opportunity for conversation. A free buffet will be served at 11 p.m.

Those expecting to participate in the athletic events should come prepared with a change of clothing, swimming suits, sneakers, etc. The Institute will provide, free of charge, lockers, padlocks, showers and towels.

All Institute personnel who plan to attend should return the mailed reservation form to the President's Office as soon as possible in order that proper arrangements can be made.

* * * * * * * *

SCIENCE LECTURE SET FOR DEC. 7 -- Dr. Raymond Bowers of Cornell University will deliver a lecture on "The Cornell University Program on Science, Technology, and Society -- Purposes, Problems and Successes" on Monday, Dec. 7, 3 p.m. in the RIT College of Science auditorium, room 1250.

Dr. Bowers, deputy director of Cornell's Program on Science Technology and Society, has been instrumental in the formulation of science education to non-science students, a similar effort of which is currently underway at RIT to make science education more attractive and meaningful for non-science majors who are required to take science courses.

Although the lecture is intended primarily for faculty members of the various RIT Colleges affected by the program, all those who are interested are invited to attend. A questions and answer period will follow Dr. Bower's formal talk. For additional information contact Dr. Egon Stark, chairman of the College of Science Curriculum Committee, 464-2489.

NEW RIT BOARD MEMBER RECENTLY NAMED -- Former Rochesterian John L. Blake, deputy manpower administrator in the U.S. Department of Labor, has been elected to RIT's Board of Trustees.

The announcement was made by RIT Board Chairman Arthur L. Stern following a recent meeting of the Board of Trustee's Executive Committee.

Blake, who is widely known for his professional activities in Rochester and for his involvement in numerous community activities, was appointed to the Labor Department position in July of 1969. In his role as deputy manpower administrator, the number two post in the Labor Department's Manpower Administration, Blake has played a key part in implementing the reorganization of the Manpower Administration and the decentralization of its field operations. He has direct supervision of field operations for the Labor Department's \$2.5 billion work and training programs and is responsible for the administration of 10 regional Manpower Administration offices and one in the District of Columbia, all of which comprise more than 2,000 field personnel.

Blake is also a direct link between the Department of Labor and the more than 2,400 offices of the State employment services throughout the country including Puerto Rico, the U.S. Virgin Islands, Guam, and the U.S. Trust Territories of the Pacific.

Prior to his Department of Labor appointment, he was associated with Marine Midland Trust Company, Rochester, as assistant secretary for loan administration. He has also served as deputy director for the Monroe County Human Relations Commission, training coordinator at Ritter Pfaudler Corporation (now Sybron Corp.), and taught at West High School in Rochester. While on executive leave from Ritter Pfaudler, he served as first general manager of the Rochester Business Opportunities Corporation.

At the time of his Washington appointment, he was active in Rochester as president of the Board of Directors of Montgomery Neighborhood Center; vice chairman of the Ralph Bunche Scholarship Committee; and on the boards of Hillside Children's Home, Junior Achievement, and Partners, Inc.

Blake also served on the advisory committees of Upward Bound, Urban League, and the New York State Employment Service.

He holds a bachelors degree in business administration from Michigan State University and did graduate work at Syracuse University and the University of Rochester.

Blake is a former charter member and Polmarch (President) of the Rochester Alumni Association of Kappa Alpha Psi fraternity and former President of the Michigan State Alumni Club of Rochester PHOTO EXHIBITION SET FOR WALLACE MEMORIAL LIBRARY -- "The Mexican Portfolio" by noted photographer Paul Strand is currently on exhibit through Jan. 5 in the second floor gallery of the Wallace Memorial library. As part of the library's photographic collection, the twenty gravure plates are the second edition (1967) of the original portfolio published in 1940.

Paul Strand, American photographer, was born in 1890 and currently lives in France. His photographs of the common man -- Mexican and Italian peasants, Irish fishermen, city derelicts -- portray the subjects in heroic stature. His feeling for people and nature combine in his books to produce monuments of human experience which are still enduring and timeless.

* * * * * * * *

CHILDREN'S ART EXHIBIT PLANNED FOR COLLEGE-ALUMNI UNION LOBBY—An exhibition of childrens' art which relates to the Christmas holiday season is planned for the lobby of the College-Alumni Union from Dec. 14-31.

All Institute personnel with children or relatives between the ages of 4 and 15 who would like to contribute are requested to submit the art work to the College-Alumni Union Information desk by Dec. 10. For additional information, contact Richard K. Begbie, assistant director, College Union, 464-2508.

* * * * * * * *

RIT GLEE CLUB TO PERFORM ON "EDDIE MEATH SHOW" -- The RIT Glee Club, under the direction of Edward Taylor of Webster Junior High School in Henrietta, will perform four Christmas carol selections on WHEC-television's (Channel 10) "Eddie Meath Show," from 7:35 to 8 a.m., Wednesday, Dec. 9.

The performance will be the group's first under the direction of Taylor, who is also choir director at the Pittsford Presbyterian Church.

* * * * * * * *

BOWLING TOURNEY STARTS DEC. 14 -- The RIT College Union's Second Annual Employees' Bowling Tournament will be held in the College-Alumni Union from Dec. 14 through 17 between the hours of 11 a.m. and 1:30 p.m.

Handicap rules for the tournament have been worked out in such a way to give all participants an equal opportunity, regardless of the playing ability. Winners will be determined on the basis of three games, which need not all be played on the same day. For additional information, call 464-2233.

FRESHMAN NAMED WINNER IN KODAK PHOTO CONTEST -- Robert Hathorn, a freshman in the College of Photographic Arts and Sciences, has been named a winner in the 1970 Scholastic Photographic Awards Program sponsored by Eastman Kodak Company.

Hathorn, whose home is White River Junction, Vt., captured a \$100 First Award for a still life of crystallized autumn leaves, titled "The Funeral of Mother Nature." His color print is now part of a traveling Kodak Scholastic Photographic Exhibit being shown at high schools, libraries, museums, and press seminars in the U.S. and Canada.

Since 1933, Kodak's Scholastic Photography Awards program has recognized creative expressions among high school students interested in photography.

* * * * * * * *

CONTINUING STUDIES FOR WOMEN COMMITTEE TO HEAR GUIN HALL -- Miss Guin Hall, deputy commissioner, New York State Commerce Women's Programs, will visit RIT on Tuesday (Dec. 8) for a meeting with the Advisory Committee of the Office of Continuing Studies for Women. Miss Hall will report on observations and trends in educational and occupational opportunities for women. The 15-member committee is chaired by Extended Services Director, Harold Kentner.

* * * * * * * *

WRESTLERS ENTER TWO HOLIDAY TOURNAMENTS -- RIT's wrestlers, in preparation for the dual-meet season, which starts January 9, will enter a pair of highly-competitive tournaments during the vacation period. Dec. 18-19, the wrestlers will be in Ashland, Ohio, for the Ashland College Invitational, and Dec. 28-29, they will be in Wilkes-Barre, Pa., for the Wilkes Invitational. The first dual meet opponent will be RPI.

* * * * * * * *

BASKETBALL TEAM HAS RUGGED THREE-DAY TRIP -- The Tiger basketball team faces three consecutive away games next week, in their only holiday action. On December 14, they will be at the University of Scranton, one of the toughest opponents on the schedule. Games at Binghamton State and Houghton will follow on successive nights. The RIT freshmen will face Niagara on December 12.

CAREER DEVELOPMENT INSTITUTE TO BE HOSTED BY NTID -- NTID will host administrators and vocational guidance personnel from schools for the deaf of 11 states and Canada for a Career Development Institute at RIT from Dec. 6 - 10.

"The objective of the Institute is to develop ways in which career opportunities may be presented to young deaf people at an earlier age," said Dr. David W. Lacey, research associate for career development at NTID. "Career selection at an early age will help these people better prepare for the future."

Among the participants will be Dr. Boyce R. Williams, consultant, Deaf, Hard of Hearing and Speech Impaired, Department of Health, Education and Welfare; Dr. Robert E. Campbell, occupational specialist for the Center for Vocational and Technical Education, Ohio State University; George Fellendorf, executive director of the Alexander Graham Bell Association; David Youst, a member of the learning systems lab at Kodak Company, and Lacey.

* * * * * * * *

PRINTING STUDENT WINS SCHOLARSHIP -- Bradley Wolff, a freshman in the School of Printing, has been awarded the General Fund Scholarship for 1970-71 by the National Scholarship Fund, an affiliate of the Graphic Arts Technical Foundation of Pittsburgh, Pa.

Wolff, a native of Leonia, N.J., was chosen to receive the four-year scholarship from among 525 applicants, on the basis of his College Board scores, industry and high school recommendations and interest in a career in the graphic arts.

* * * * * * * *

RIT ANNUAL REPORT READY FOR DISTRIBUTION -- Copies of the 1970 Annual Report will be distributed soon to all faculty and staff through the Institute's departmental offices. The reports will not be mailed directly this year in order that a savings of over \$200 can be effected. Those who need additional copies should contact the Public Relations office, 464-2341.